TOWN COUNCIL

Public Hearing - Rezoning application 514 Bernard Street

Minutes of Meeting

September 6, 2011

- 1. A Special Public Meeting of the Port Hawkesbury Town Council was held in the Shannon Studio of the Port Hawkesbury Civic Centre, on Tuesday, September 6, 2011 at 7:00 p.m.
- Present were Mayor W.J. MacLean; Deputy Mayor J. King; Councillors K. Anderson, H. MacDougall and M. MacIver; CAO Maris Freimanis; Director of Finance Erin MacEachen; Town Solicitor Larry Evans; Director of Marketing, Tourism, Culture and Recreation Paula Davis and Beth Schumacher, Eastern District Planning Commission.
- 3. Mayor MacLean called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
- 4. Councillor Anderson declared a conflict of interest as his brother conducted the survey on the project and vacated his seat.
- 5. Beth Schumacher provided a presentation on the rezoning request for 514 Bernard Street. An application was made by Andy Palmer on behalf of the Trustee of St. Marks United Church to amend the Town of Port Hawkesbury Land Use By-Law by rezoning a portion of their Bernard Street property (PID # 50175488) currently occupied by an accessory residential structure from Institution (I) Zone to Residential Two Unit (R-2) Zone.
- 6. There were no opposing presentations.
- 7. Andy Palmer spoke in favour of the application.
- 8. There were no written submissions.
- 9. Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Feb 13, 2012

Approved Ry

Recorded By Paula Davis